

加拿大東蓮覺苑

TUNG LIN KOK YUEN, CANADA SOCIETY

Announcement

With reference to the guidelines on prevention of COVID-19 by relevant BC authorities, the Society has decided to resume opening to public with limited capacity (by appointment) from 16 August 2021 onward. To protect public health, the Society will strictly implement relevant precautionary measures to ensure a safe, orderly, and comfortable environment for visitors. Please observe the following:

- Visitors to the Ancestral Hall or Grand Buddha Hall should make an appointment by phone at least one day in advance. Each appointment is set on the full hour or half hour for 20 minutes for a group of 4 people (or additional appointment for each group of 4 people). Our staff member will assist your visit and arrange cleaning and disinfection between appointments. We will send you a reference number for appointment confirmation.
- All gatherings such as classes and dharma assemblies will continue to be suspended or held internally until further notice.
- 3. Our staff will enforce epidemic prevention and control measures diligently, disinfect the venues in advance and wear masks throughout the Society. Visitors must wear a mask and pass body temperature check before visiting. If you develop symptoms such as fever, cough and fatigue etc., you are not allowed to enter the Society. Please stay at home, protect yourself and respect others.
- Visitors should register their body temperatures, time of visit, name, and appointment number. Also,
 please follow the staff's arrangement and follow the signs to maintain social distance and avoid
 gathering when queuing and worshiping.
- Visitors should enter and exit through the Victoria Drive entrance. For visitors of the Ancestral Hall, please leave through the exit on the right of the Ancestral Hall.
- Dining hall and parking lot will remain closed. Only <u>restrooms</u> on the ground floor of the main building are open with a maximum capacity of 2 people. Other restrooms will be temporarily closed.
- Above measures are subject to change, please take note of the latest updates from the Society.

The Society will make every effort to implement necessary protective measures to facilitate a comfortable and safe visit during the epidemic. If visitors fail to abide by the relevant arrangements, the society has the right to refuse or terminate the visit. The Society will update these response measures from time to time. Please pay attention to the latest information posted on our website. We apologize for any inconvenience caused. Thank you for your support and cooperation!

TUNG LIN KOK YUEN, CANADA SOCIETY

August 12, 2021